Troop Committee Meeting
11/5/17
Meeting convened at 7:05 p.m.
Attendance:  Paul Hurney, Chris Balboni, Andrew Hargens, Michael Matzka, Michael Berk, Susan and Jim Cracraft, Nancy Mukundan, Dave Mahr, Ruthie Klinck, Ann Jenness
Courts of Honor scheduling:

A few scouts have recently finished and are about to complete their Eagle Boards of Review, so Court of Honor need to be scheduled.  We also have younger scouts who have earned merit badges/rank advancement.  Paul does not want to make scouts wait too long for their awards, but scheduling Eagle Courts of Honor is difficult, as scouts like their relatives to attend.  The Berks are considering a January date.  The Jenness family will wait until spring.

Troop Equipment and Storage:

Chris measured the troop’s storage area and went to Home Depot to price shelving units.  He’s coordinating with Christiaan Eikeboom, who is the troop quartermaster.  Chris and Christiaan propose using two different size units, for $70 and $80, respectively, to form an L-shape to maximize storage in the space.  Four shelving units will be needed for a total of about $300.  Eventually they'll purchase bins for storage, but they need to purge and organize first to decide exactly what's needed.  This will be an ongoing project involving the scouts’ help during meetings.  The group voted unanimously to approve spending $300 for the new shelving.
Merit Badges:

Dave asked Chris and Andrew which merit badges are currently being worked on in meetings by the scouts.  Andrew said that only Cooking is meeting regularly, and he is that merit badge counselor.  Chris added that younger scouts are working on knots, etc. for rank advancement.  Dave stated that he would like to offer the Emergency Preparedness merit badge for the scouts that need it.  Andrew said he’d continue Cooking every other week, so E-Prep meet on the alternate weeks.
Chris said meetings should be organized as:
Informational period
Patrol activity
Break into merit badge and rank advancement groups
Chris then excused himself from the meeting.
There was a brief discussion about merit badge counselors for certain merit badges like Citizenship in the Community/Nation/World.  Ann Jenness does Community, and Mark Jenness does Nation and World.  Mark is currently working with Daniel Berk.  Paul gave Ann a brochure on the Kennedy Museum & Library and suggested a group of scouts could go on a field trip next year to meet merit badge requirements.
Paul gave some dates for upcoming merit badge universities and showed a flyer.

· Spirit of Adventure Council – at Harvard University – March 3 & April 7, 2018

· Western MA Council – at UMass Amherst – Feb. 24 & March 24, 2018

Troop T-Shirts and Hats:

Michael Matzka gave an update on troop t-shirts already ordered and hats to be ordered.  Andrew said the scouts voted on the hat design.  Michael is still researching, but the cost will definitely be under $10 per hat, so for 48 hats, the total will be under $500.

Ruthie said Sherry Bowden dropped off a bag of old Troop 182 t-shirts. Paul asked her to bring them to the troop to have for use on working on conservation projects and Camp Yawgoog.
Upcoming Event Dates:
- Paul reminded everyone that the next campout is Nov. 18-19.
- The Nobscott cabin is reserved for Sat., Dec. 9.
- The church is not available for a meeting on Dec. 3, so Andrew is looking into taking scouts to a climbing gym on Sun., Dec. 3, especially for any scouts who want to work on climbing merit badge.

- Paul entered the troop into the lottery for Philmont for 2019; all five proposed dates were in July/early August, same as this year.

- Camp Yawgoog reservations are due around March/April with deposits.  Paul gave ratios of how many adults are needed per number of scouts.
- Andrew mentioned that he'd like to take some older (14 and older) scouts camping/hiking in the White Mountains or Maine.  More information to follow.
Fundraising:

Ann gave wreaths sales report.  Six scouts sold $2,652 in wreaths and ribbons in just a few days.  After paying their commissions and Wilson Farms, the troop will net $898.
Ann said she believes the troop should keep this fundraiser because it’s very easy and raises what the troop needs to sustain itself.  Paul said he wants to see increased participation, though.  Ann suggested the troop split its efforts between fundraising and service.  Those scouts that want to sell, do so, and those scouts who would rather do service in the community could do that.  Ann said it would be good if the troop increased its visibility through service.  Wellesley has a very large community of seniors, for instance, who could probably use help raking leaves and shoveling snow.  Ruthie said part of doing sales, though, is presenting yourself.  Paul said that scouts could get much of that presenting themselves to those seniors for whom they would do service.  Andrew said he'll bring Ann’s suggestion back to the scouts and they'll discuss with Chris.
Treasury:

Ruthie gave an update on Dues payments.
Ruthie and Michael Berk gave an update on the troop’s accounts.  They changed the name on the checking account, so it no longer has Ruthie’s name on it – just Troop 182, Boy Scouts of America, though the mail still goes to Ruthie’s address.  They closed the savings account, as it has not been earning anything to speak of.  For now, those funds are in the checking account.  The old cabin insurance money has been invested with Vanguard for years, in the Wellesley Income Fund.  Michael suggests selling out of that fund, adding $8,000 to it (old savings account funds), and investing in one of Vanguard’s equity oriented funds to grow – maybe even just an S&P 500 fund.  The troop does not need the money, so even if the stock market goes down, the funds can just be left to ride back up with the broader market.  $10,000 would be left in the checking account, which is more than enough for annual spending.

Michael Matzka asked about income taxes, as greater earnings might change the outlook.  Jim Cracraft reported that he researched this a bit.  The troop needs to file papers showing its non-profit status thru the Kiwanis Club.  Ruthie will contact the Kiwanis Club about this.
Meeting adjourned 7:54 p.m.
